
Pok Oi Hospital Chan Kwok Wai Primary School 
2019-2020 School Year 

Notice no. 58:  
The Education Bureau Announced Classes will Resume on 20th November 2019 

 
Since the road and traffic conditions have gradually become stable, the Education Bureau (EDB) 
announced that classes of primary schools, secondary schools and some special schools will resume 
tomorrow (20th November 2019). Parents please pay attention to the following arrangements: 
 
1. As some roads and public transport services have not fully resumed or diversions are needed, the EDB 

reminded students and parents to plan their journey in advance and pay attention to traffic news and 
relevant announcements before leaving home tomorrow morning. 

 
2. Since some traffic lights are broken near Sheung Tak Estate, for the safety of students, the school 

encourages parents to accompany your children to go to school, and remind your children to pay 
special attention to road traffic. 

 
3. All after-school activities and tutorial classes from 20th November 2019 (Wednesday) to 22nd November 

2019 (Friday) will be cancelled, and all students will be dismissed at 3:30pm. 
 
4. All after-school activities and tutorial classes on 23rd November 2019 (Saturday) will also be cancelled. 

The arrangement of make-up classes will be announced afterwards. 
 
5. The Chinese dictation which was on 21st November 2019 (Thursday) will be re-scheduled to 5th 

December 2019. Details will be announced later. 
 
6. Considering that the police had used tear gas at Sheung Tak Estate earlier, our school has cleaned the 

campus during the suspension of classes to prepare a healthy learning environment for our students.  
 

7. Parents, please, be reminded to pay special attention to the latest announcements of the EDB, on eClass 
and the school website. 

 
School Principal 

Ms. Wai Suk Ching 
19th November 2019 

 
 
 
Parent's signature:_________________________ Student name                     Class       (     )   
 


